MINUTES

Board of Directors’ Meeting

4th Division, PNR, NMRA   April 17, 2021
Attendees Russ Segner, Ed Ives, Bill Messecar, Robin Peel, Al Lowe, Alex Brikoff, Ed Liesse, Ted Becker, Jack Hamilton, Larry Slone, Mike Slease, in addition to others.

Supt. Russ Segner called the meeting to order via Zoom at 10:00 am. 
Officers’ Reports 
Superintendent: Russ expects things to open later this year. The Lynden show plans to be open in October. Russ would like to have a strategic discussion with 4D leadership about growing membership and revenue. There was a discussion of how to publicize our clinics to as many people as possible. Russ will appoint a committee to present ideas at the next BOD meeting.
Asst. Superintendent: Al Lowe reported that 23% of 4D members have voted so far. He will send a reminder to vote soon. The Spring Meet will be held virtually on Saturday, May 22 at 10:00 am. Meet will include announcement of Golden Grab Iron winner and offer several clinics.
Treasurer: Robin Peel reported that our LPL financial account is doing very well. He is starting next year’s budget cycle with request for input before the next BOD meeting. MOHAI is meeting at the end of June to discuss the Thanksgiving train show. Russ suggested we write off the video library and patches—it was MSP to write them off. 4D has received a donation of a painted SP 4-8-2 Sunset brass DC locomotive worth about $400 along with 15+ freight cars. We’ll look for opportunities to sell them to raise money for 4D.
Office Manager: Ed Liesse reported 4D Membership was 448 including 22 MMRs in the 4th Division. In addition, there are 1,588 members on the inactive members report.  Some of these are recent, such as the 30- and 60-day Past Due members.  Those come off when they have renewed their membership.  Others on the list have been there for many years and some of them have probably passed away with no one notifying NMRA of their passing.  Some of them have quit the hobby but we do not know that.  Whatever the reason, they stay on the list until someone makes the effort to clean it up.  

Modular Groups
Hi-Railers: We have been in receipt of communication from the Lynden train show folks to say that they plan to have the show this year even with reduced attendance and face masks required. This is of course subject to State and County regulations in effect at the time. We have contacted MOHAI to congratulate them for opening for the first time since March 2020. They responded that they still wish for a Thanksgiving train show this year and agree we should discuss the issue in late June to see how the pandemic is spreading before making firm plans. No contact with the Maple Valley train show organization. The Great Train Show schedule will be published not before Monday, April 19, 2021. The UNW model railway Monroe show date for February 2022 will probably not be decided before September 2021.
With a view that train shows may open this fall, the Hi-Railers wish to move their red #6 trailer temporarily from Roy to Issaquah for module maintenance. This may be an opportune moment to conduct a bi-annual maintenance/safety check of the trailer(s). At this point in time, I believe the trailer is unregistered and will of course need to be registered for this move. Their trailer has set for 16+ months without moving and may need a maintenance review/inspection. It was MSP to authorize spending up to $1,000 as necessary for trailer inspection/repairs.
4DNTRAK: Our annual meeting in July is currently expected to be face to face. We have been invited to the Lynden show and plan to attend. We have one new member who is building 8 new modules.
HO Modular: Will attend Lynden show. Hope to begin meeting in person in June.
HO Freemo: They will attend the Lynden show but are waiting to be vaccinated. Hope to purchase the DCC items requested in the 2020 budget. MSP to spend up to $700 on their 2020–21 budget 
Bremerton Northern: The group is set up back in their mall location and running trains.
Clinics
Eastside: Is doing well and plans to take off this summer. Alex is proposing to start a new clinic in the Everett-Marysville area (closer to his home)—the Marysville public library is available for a free monthly place. He hopes to find a replacement leader for the Eastside clinic.
Mt. Vernon: Has clinics lined up for May and tentatively for June 2021.
Westside: Plans to resume face to face meetings soon.
Russ mentioned that the Snoqualmie RR Museum has a new building with a 2nd floor area that is open for a model railroad exhibit and has funding.
Jack Hamilton mentioned that the NMRA has over 200 clinics available. So far, no positive feedback on a Zoom Make and Take clinic.
New Business: Russ wants to have a workshop on producing virtual clinics when we meet again in person. An individual has been in touch with Lisa Murray about producing pages for our 4D Facebook account. Larry Slone will contact Lisa to help-out.
Next meeting 10:00 am, Saturday, June 19, 2021 via Zoom.
Respectfully submitted, 
Bill Messecar MMR, 
Secretary

